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NEXT MEETING 
Tuesday, April 9 

 
St. Louis Marriott West 
660 Maryville Centre Dr. 

 
6:00p.m. Light Buffet 
   Hosted by  

                        Diopsys 
   RSVP by Thursday, April 4 
 
7:00p.m. Business Meeting 
 
7:30p.m. Sophia Chung, M.D. 
   ñPapilledema and Lookalikesò 

    
           One Hour C.E. 

                                          # # # # #  
 
 

     LAST PRINTED SLOS BULLETIN 
For several months SLOS has been requesting 
e-mail addresses and advising members and 
sponsors to respond to the broadcast emails 
being sent out. 
 
Please make sure you have added the e-mail 
address:  news@stlouisoptometricsociety.org  
to your list of approved senders in your e-mail 
program.   
 
Effective April 15, 2013 the Bulletin will move 
to an electronic-only format.  It will be available 
via a link in the e-mail mailing list and on the 
SLOS website:   
        www.stlouisoptometricsociety.org. 
                              # # # # # 
 
 
 
 

mailto:bnahlik8544@charter.net
http://www.stlouisoptometricsociety/
mailto:news@stlouisoptometricsociety.org
http://www.stlouisoptometricsociety.org/
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FROM THE MARCH MEETING 
    Dr. Andrew Blatt presented the continuing 
education for the March SLOS meeting.   Dr. Blatt is 
a pediatric ophthalmologist from St. Louis and the 
ǘƻǇƛŎ ŦƻǊ Ƙƛǎ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛƻƴ ǿŀǎ ǘƛǘƭŜŘ άaǳǎƛƴƎǎ 
on Medicine-Iƻǿ /ŀƴ ²Ŝ LƳǇǊƻǾŜ ŀǎ 5ƻŎǘƻǊǎΚέ IŜ 
ŀƭǎƻ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ ά! ¢ƻǳǊ ƻŦ 5ƛǇƭƻǇƛŎ ŀƴŘ tǘƻǘƛŎ 
hŘŘƛǘƛŜǎΦέ 
    He began by discussing how to improve as a 
Doctor.  This was broken down into the Six Skill 
Sets of the Best Doctors.  These skills are 
Accountability, Broad Medical Knowledge, 
Communication Skills, Being Thorough, Error 
Avoidance, and Taking Care of Yourself.   
Accountability means that doctors are behaving in 
an ethical manner and are organized.  This 
encompasses a range of measurable scales 
including re-admission rates, complication rates for 
various procedures, never rates, and safety culture 
scores. 
    Medical Knowledge is a critical skill set due to 
the ever expanding base of new medical 
knowledge.  It does not matter how smart you are 
if you are not keeping up with current information.  
It has been said that the amount of medical 
information doubles every five years.  Therefore, if 
you read nothing new in 5 years you are then 50% 
less informed.  Studies have also shown that 
doctors that participate in continuing education 
make better choices, specifically having 48% more 
correct responses.  This helps to translate into 
better care for patients. 
    Communication Skills are vitally important in 
patient care by a doctor.  Taking a detailed history 
is the most important aspect of this skill set.  Some 
of the most significant information of a case may 
be missed or overlooked if we do not allow the 
proper time to ascertain all pertinent information.  
Try not to interrupt your patient during the history.  
Asking about general health can also be 
monumental in being able to properly diagnose 
and treat patients appropriately.  Communication 
is not only important in helping to solve the current 
problem, but it also allows you to establish a 
rapport with patients which decreases the chance 
of a malpractice claim.  Building rapport includes   
Continued on next  page  

 
 

 
 
               Dr. Blatt shared hƛǎ άƳǳǎƛƴƎǎ ƻƴ ƳŜŘƛŎƛƴŜέ 
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DR BLATT Cont. 
having a listening perspective, showing empathy, 
and involving patients in the treatment plan.  As 
ǎŀƛŘ ōȅ ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳ hǎƭŜǊΣ άǘƘŜ ƎƻƻŘ ǇƘȅǎƛŎƛŀƴ ǘǊŜŀǘǎ 
the disease; the great physician treats the patient 
ǿƘƻ Ƙŀǎ ǘƘŜ ŘƛǎŜŀǎŜΦέ 
    Being Thorough is a critical skill because cutting 
corners can lead to major problems if something is 
missed by the physician.  Be thorough with the 
physical examination by slowing down, trying not 
to schedule too many patients, and simply cutting 
off some of the number of patients that are seen.  
This can assure that you are able to provide 
thorough examinations.   
    Error Avoidance is an important skill for obvious 
reasons.  There are two main types of errors in 
medicine:   errors of ignorance and errors of 
ineptitude.  Errors of ignorance are where you do 
not know enough to avoid the error.  Errors of 
ineptitude are where you know enough, but do not 
make proper use of what you know to avoid the 
mistake.  Using checklists is one vital way to try and 
eliminate the possibility of errors in practice.  
Tracking tests is another important area in practice 
that needs to have a system for follow-up.  This 
eliminates the risk of errors.  Never events are 
events that are never supposed to happen.  These 
include retained foreign bodies, wrong side 
procedures, wrong procedures, and wrong 
patients.  Solutions to avoid never events are pre-
surgical timeout, marking the surgical side, and 
having a family member present with the patient 
to make sure things are being done correctly. 
     Taking Care of Yourself is included in the skill set 
because burnout is a big problem in medicine.  
5ƻƴΩǘ ōŜ ŀ ǿƻǊƪŀƘƻƭƛŎΦ  ! ǎǳǊǾŜȅ ƻŦ тΣллл 
physicians showed that 45% had at least one 
symptom of burnout.  Compared to non-physicians, 
40% were dis-satisfied with their work-life balance.  
With most doctors being highly conscientious and 
perfectionistic, combined with excessive demands, 
it is no wonder that doctors are setup for burnout.  
Avoiding burnout will allow you to treat your 
patients better.  Solutions for this include not 
scheduling too many patients, ending work an hour 
or two earlier, taking a half day off each week, 
Continued on page 4 
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DR. BLATT  Cont. 
making sure to take enough vacation, and living a 
little more conservatively to lessen the financial 
strain.  Exercise and spiritual enrichment can also 
help with maintaining proper balance in your life.  
Going to the doctor for yourself and not treating 
yourselŦ ƛǎ ŀƭǎƻ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘΦ  ά! ǇƘȅǎƛŎƛŀƴ ǿƘƻ ǘǊŜŀǘǎ 
ƘƛƳǎŜƭŦ Ƙŀǎ ŀ Ŧƻƻƭ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǇŀǘƛŜƴǘΦέ  aƛǎǎƛƻƴ ǘǊƛǇǎ Ŏŀƴ 
also re-charge the physician because it simply 
involves caring for patients, and gets away from all 
the non-sense in the field of medicine like 
insurance and medical records.  It is all about just 
helping patients.  Teaching students and other 
doctors, as well as becoming involved in your 
professional community can also help. 
     Dr. Blatt ended the evening with a few case 
studies including a 3rd and 6th nerve paresis due to 
a cavernous sinus carotid aneurysm; pseudo-tumor 
with a 6th nerve paresis associated with doxycycline 
treatment; congenital motor nystagmus; a two 
year old with glaucoma; and peri-orbital capillary 
hemangioma. 
           # # # # # 
 

        
            Drs. Lutz and Martin  
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          Drs. Melissa Lorber & Angelina Bonner 

NEW SLOS MEMBERS                                 
SLOS welcomed two New Graduate members 

during the March business meeting ï Drs. Melissa 

Lorber and Angelina Bonner.  Thanks to Dr. Jane 

Shea for sponsoring both of them.             # # #  

NOMINATING COMMITTEE                         

Drs. Mary Beth Rhomberg, Tom Cullinane and 

Sean Mulqueeny were appointed to the Nominating 

Committee by SLOS President, Dr. Paul Whitten.   

The committee will contact existing officers to 

determine if each one wants to move on to the next 

position and secure nominations for next yearôs Sgt. 

at Arms and Vice President.  An initial report will 

be given during the April business meeting and will 

be open to additional nominations.  Election of 

officers will take place on May 14.    # # # # 

 

                Drs. Jason Riley and Kim Layfield 
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CONTACT LENS REPORT                                                                                                   
Jordan Jones, O.D. 

Visionary Optics has released their new Europa 

Scleral Contact Lens.  This is the second generation 

of the popular Jupiter Scleral Contact Lens.  The 

Europa has an increased optic zone and a reverse 

geometry design. 

Menicon has released the Rose K2 XL Semi Scleral 

Lens for irregular corneas.  Available in a 16 lens 

fitting set. 

SynergEyes has released a new hybrid contact lens 

for irregular cornea called the UltraHealth.  This is 

an update of the ClearKone lens with a new design 

and a Silicone Hydrogel skirt with a high DK and a 

reverse geometry GP center. 

Important note for practitioners who use the Acuvue 

Brand Contact Lens family:  Several parameters are 

being discontinued.   

¶   9.1 BC all parameters discontinued 

¶   8.4/8.8 BC from -6.50 to -11.00 

discontinued 

¶   8.4/8.8 BC from -0.50 to -6.00 still 

available 

¶   The above changes will take place July 1, 

2013 

¶   All parameters of Acuvue Brand Bifocal 

and Acuvue 2 colors will be discontinued as 

of December 31, 2013.  

http://www.acuvueprofessional.com/brands-

discontinuation?back-filter=acuvue&back-

sort=most-recent     

                                    # # # # # 

 
 
 
 

http://www.acuvueprofessional.com/brands-discontinuation?back-filter=acuvue&back-sort=most-recent
http://www.acuvueprofessional.com/brands-discontinuation?back-filter=acuvue&back-sort=most-recent
http://www.acuvueprofessional.com/brands-discontinuation?back-filter=acuvue&back-sort=most-recent
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2013 ANNUAL CORNEAL CLASSIC 
This yearly golf outing is put on by the UMSL 
Chapter of the American Optometric Student 
Association.     The tournament on Saturday, April 
27,  is a 4-person scramble and will tee off with a 
shotgun start at 1:00 p.m.  Green fees include golf 
and dinner cŀǘŜǊŜŘ ōȅ tŀǇǇȅΩǎ {ƳƻƪŜƘƻǳǎŜΦ   
 
Cost is $55 for students who are members of the 
AOSA and $75 for others.   Please contact Ryan 
Hazlehurst rehr56@mail.umsl.edu or Andy 
Toebben, amtrb5@umsl.edu.     
                                 # # # # #  
 

 
                  Drs. Mark Reddan, Charles Signorelli,  
                        Gary DeLancey and Don Walter 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

          
**  Announcing Our New Location!  ** 

    ____________ 

St. Louis' New Direction in Medical and Surgical Eyecareé 
 

 
 

  

Mason F. Bias, M.D., F.A.C.S. 
 

12855 North Forty Drive, Suite 260 

St. Louis, MO 63141 

314-983-9800 or 877-983-9807 

www.visionarysight.com 

********************************************  
Specializing in the Co-Management of 

Cataract Surgery (including multifocal IOLs) 
& Laser Vision Correction 

*********************************************  

Custom Cataract Surgery Using the Latest IOL 

Technology! 

                  ǅ  Crystalens       ǅ    Tecnis Multifocal 
                  ǅ  ReStor                    ǅ    Acrysof Toric 

                    
Wavefront Guided Laser Vision Correction 

Advanced Glaucoma Care 
 

Board Certified as a Cataract Specialist 
by the American Board of Eye Surgery 

 

mailto:rehr56@mail.umsl.edu
mailto:amtrb5@umsl.edu
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STATE BOARD REPORT 

 Kurt Finklang, O.D. 

1.  If your state license number begins with a T0, 

it actually is the letter ñTô and the number 

ñzeroò.  Some people have incorrectly thought 

that T0 stood for the letter ñTò and the letter 

ñOò.  Up until recently, this has not been a 

problem.  However, recently people have had 

problems identifying themselves on the state 

board website because they incorrectly type in 

their license number as the letters T and O 

instead of the letter T and the number 0. 

 

2.  Try to use your OE Tracker number 

whenever possible.  During the recent audits, 

several optometrists had misplaced their CE 

certificates.  Luckily they had at least 32 CE 

credit hours in their OE tracker account to fulfill 

their continuing education requirement for 

relicensure.  Keep in mind that the OE tracker 

can only track hours that are reported to them.  

Not every CE organization requires an OE 

tracker number and therefore not all CE 

organizations report the CE hours back to OE 

tracker. 

 

3.  The following are education programs that 

are currently approved as provider of CE in the 

state of Missouri: AOA, NOA, Heart of 

America, COVD, OEP, North Central, Southern 

Council of Optometry, American Academy of 

Optometry, Post graduate courses offered by an 

accredited college of optometry, optometric 

related meetings of any accredited school of 

medicine, education meetings of the MOA or 

any other state or regional optometric 

association affiliated with the AOA, education 

meetings approved by COPE, any other 

education with approval of the Missouri state 

board.  SLOS meetings are covered because they 

are co-sponsored by UMSL.  Not all of the other 

state society meetings are approved for CE. 

 

The following is a partial list of courses that are 

not covered:  CME, optician CE, tech CE, most 

ophthalmology meetings, most meetings outside 

of the United States unless they are COPE 

approved, many of the contact lens, drug 

company, or lab dinner meetings unless they 

have COPE approval or are pre-approved by the 

state board. 

 Continued on next page 

 

 
                Drs. Kurt Finklang and Erin Niehoff 

 

STATE BOARD REPORT continued 

As a general rule, COPE approved education is 

almost a guarantee that the CE will count toward 

your license.  Society meetings outside of St. 

Louis are not normally approved unless they get 

prior approval from the state board.  TLC and 

many of the ophthalmologists provide CE which 

has been pre-approved by the Missouri State 

Board.  Itôs always a good idea to make sure that 

the provider of your CE either identifies 

continuing education as being pre-approved by 

the state board or is COPE approved.   

                       # # # # # 
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          Drs. Kevin Lydon and Sean Mulqueeny 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

          CALENDAR 
  

April 9  SLOS Meeting 
   Sophia Chung, M.D. 
   ñPapilledema and Lookalikesò 

     Diopsys hosts 
 
April 13-14 Nutrition & the Eye Symposium VI 

 UMSL College of Optometry 
  12 Hrs. COPE/CEE 

http://www.umsl.edu/divisions/optometry        
/Continuing%20Education/Nutrition2013.html 

May 13 Coding Update 2013 
   John McGreal, O.D. 
    UMSL Penney Conference Center 
     4 hours COPE C.E. 

 
May 14 SLOS Meeting 

 
June 11 Installation Banquet 
   Kemp Auto Museum 

                                      # # # # #  
 

http://www.umsl.edu/divisions/optometry%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20/Continuing%20Education/Nutrition2013.html
http://www.umsl.edu/divisions/optometry%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20/Continuing%20Education/Nutrition2013.html
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